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Disability Rights North Dakota (DRND), the Protection & Advocacy agency in 
North Dakota, began their sixth year of monitoring representative payees in 

2023. At the start of the program year, they began conducting reviews with 
an updated and streamlined business process. DRND’s team conducted 9 
payee interviews and 58 interviews with beneficiaries, legal guardians, and 
third parties. Based on their findings, P&A reviewers provided 1 referral 
to connect payees and beneficiaries to additional resources. The payees 

who participated in reviews served 423 total beneficiaries, reflecting a 
total number of beneficiaries impacted.

What’s 
New?

This document is funded through a Social Security grant agreement and was created at taxpayer expense. Although SSA reviewed this document for 
accuracy, it does not constitute an official SSA communication. This analysis is based on data compiled from the Representative Payee  Monitoring Tool 
(RPMT) data and ongoing qualitative feedback from the P&A Network. The information and opinions expressed here are solely those of NDRN and are not 

those of SSA. SSA has the final determination or decision on all P&A findings.

1 Referral to Community Resources
DRND’s Rep Payee team provided 1 referral so that beneficiaries could access services unique to their 
support needs and to enhance their quality of life. For example, DRND provided the following:

•	 1 ABLE Account Referrals were made to help beneficiaries to save money without affecting their 
benefits. An ABLE account is a savings and/or investment option for people with disabilities to use their 
funds to pay for qualified expenses.


